
 

Ref No. AIACE/CENTRAL / 056                     Dated    12.7.2024   

To  

The Commissioner, CMPFO, 

Dhanbad 

 

 Sub:  Submission of Widow pension claims at the Bank level without visiting place of last posting of expired pensioner 

 

Dear Sir,  

Your kind attention is requested to be drawn to your letter no. CPF/CP/111(26)/Pen/Misc/HQ/Part/284 dated 10.07.2024 

on the subject “Submission of spouse claims under CMPS,1998 – reg”. 

It is to recall that there are 2 types of formats of PPOs (Pension Payment Orders) in use by CMPFO as below: 

i. Old Format for pensioners retiring prior to 1st September, 2023 

ii. New Format for pensioners retiring after 1st September, 2023 

The new format is intended for easy starting widow/widower pension at the bank level itself i.e. from the respective 

pension paying bank branch from where the deceased pensioner was drawing pension. Needless to mention that your 

office is working hard towards Issuing new type Revised PPOs to all pensioners retiring prior to 1-9-2024. 

Clearly your office order is related to the pensioners holding old type of PPO and is intended to ensure that the excess 

drawn pension is directly deposited in the main account of SBI, Dhanbad to avoid mismatch. 

Your above referred letter has unnecessarily created panic among pensioners holding new type Revised PPOs who were 

assured of easy starting of widow/widower pension in case of unfortunate demise. 

As such, it is requested that any subsequent order be properly issued by considering these 2 types of PPOs. It is further 

requested that a fresh S.O.P. for starting widow pension for pensioners holding new type of Revised PPOs may kindly be 

issued.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

(P. K. SINGH RATHOR)  

Principal General Secretary, AIACE 

 

CC 

1. Secy, MOC, N. Delhi 

2. Chairman, CIL, Kolkata 

3. CMD, SCCL, Kothagudem 
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